July 22, 2021

U.S. Senate Committee on the Judiciary

c/o0 U.S. Senator Richard Blumenthal

303 Hart Senate Office Bldg.

Washington, D.C. 20510

EMAIL: David_Stoopler@judiciary-dem.senate.gov

Re: Letter in Support of the Nomination of Sarala Nagala
to the U.S. District Court for the District of Connecticut

Dear Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley:

We, the undersigned advocates who work in the anti-trafficking arena in Connecticut,
write in support of the nomination and confirmation of Sarala Nagala to fill a judicial
vacancy in the U.S. District Court for the District of Connecticut.

Most of us know Ms. Nagala through her work as an Assistant U.S. Attorney (AUSA) for
the District of Connecticut and Deputy Chief of the Major Crimes Unit. Many of us also
know her through her participation as a member of the Connecticut Bar Association’s
Committee on Human Trafficking.

It has been our pleasure to work with Deputy Chief Nagala over the years to combat
human trafficking in our state. In her work prosecuting human traffickers as an AUSA,
she has always come to the table with an appreciation of disparate interests of the
various stakeholders—from the accused to the victim, from law enforcement officials to
anti-trafficking advocates. In her role as a federal prosecutor, Deputy Chief Nagala

has displayed an understanding of the nuances of human trafficking cases.

Whenever we have worked with Deputy Chief Nagala, she has been professional,
diplomatic, and respectful, but also responsive and collaborative. She has always been
willing to come to the table to discuss and work through challenges that inevitably arise
in the course of investigating and prosecuting complex trafficking cases. If she is
appointed to the federal bench, we believe that Deputy Chief Nagala will be ethical, fair,
and just, and will work to ensure the rights of all parties who come before her. We have
every expectation that as a judge, Deputy Chief Nagala will continue to exhibit all of
these excellent qualities, and that they will serve her well on the bench.



Sincerely,

Alina Marquez Reynolds
General Counsel,
Grace Farms Foundation

Jillian Gilchrest
State Representative,
Connecticut General
Assembly

Rob Morris
CEO & Cofounder,
Lovel46

Tammy M. Sneed
Director,

Human Anti-Trafficking
Response Team

Annmarie Boulay
CEOQ,
The Underground NE

Joette Katz

Assoc. Justice, Connecticut
Supreme Court (retired)
Commissioner, Department of
Children and Families (retired)

Sheila N. Hayre

Visiting Associate Professor,
Civil Justice Clinic,
Quinnipiac University School
of Law

Yvette Young

Associate Vice President
of Programs and Advocacy,
The Village

Bill Wade
FBI Citizens Academy
Alumni Association

Leonela Cruz-Ahuatl
Project Rescue Director,
Connecticut Institute for
Refugees and Immigrants

Susan Schnitzer
President & CEO,
Connecticut Institute for
Refugees and Immigrants

Lucy Nolan

Director of Public Policy
and Communications,
Connecticut Alliance to
End Sexual Assault



